
From: Belinda Burnside   
Sent: Tuesday, July 25, 2023 9:36 PM 
To: -- City Council <--CityCouncil@cityofpetaluma.org> 
Subject: Choose natural grass fields 
 
---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL 
SYSTEM.---  
To Whom It May Concern  
 
Artificial turf is toxic and I urge you to choose natural grass fields instead of forever chemical artificial 
turf in Petaluma.  It is much healthier for our children to run around on natural grass that sequesters 
carbon. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Belinda. Burnside 
 
--  
Nimbus Osteopathic Bodywork and Herbalist  
www.nimbusosteo.com 
 

 
 




